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Dear Mr Simmons 

 
Diocesan Monitoring visit: Our Lady of Fatima Catholic Primary School    
                                                                     
Thank you for the welcome you, your staff and the pupils gave to me when I visited the 

school on 21st January and for the information you provided for me during the visit. 

The following recommendation from the last section 48 inspection has been met:  

 Review the partnership of the parish priest and the school to enhance the provision 
of Catholic life and collective worship. 
 

The following recommendation has been partially met: 
 

 Ensure there is consistent outstanding practice of pupils leading Collective Worship 
throughout the school. 
 

Recommendations and actions following the monitoring visit: 

 Develop pupils’ knowledge and understanding of the school’s patron saint and class 
patron saints. 

 Provide greater challenge for more able pupils. 

 Extend and embed the work of the reformed pupil Liturgy Group. 
 
 

God bless. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Maureen O’Leary  
 

Senior Adviser for Catholic Education  
Diocesan Education Service 

D i o c e s a n  E d u c a t i o n  S e r v i c e  


